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I am writing in support of HB 3435 as I have seen how free meals for all students 

have helped Tigard-Tualatin School district students receive two complete meals a 

day without the stigma of being on free or reduced lunch or without the anxiety of 

maybe not having funds in their account for their meals.  School staff experience 

lunchtime as a smooth system as students go through the line to receive meals 

without delay.    

 

Busy parents and guardians have responded with gratitude as the free meals 

eliminate the stress and hectic need to make meals each day. 

 

 

Lisa Burton 


